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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families

Date/Time:   July 10, 2020 10-12 noon
Location: Zoom Meeting (Pandemic)
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Zoom Attendants: Kate Barrow, Chandrika Brown, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Bob Crayton, Teka Dempson, Samantha Dunn, Beth Field, Lacy Flintall, Stacie Forrest, LaChelle Freeman, Sonja Frison, Terri Grant, Stacy Harward, Will Hatch, Mary Hooper, Libby Jones, Jasmin Jones, Stacy Justiss, Rachael Landau, Noel Thomas-Lester, Jennifer Meade, Kamu Mimy, Ashley Bass-Mitchell, Dave Peterson, Casey Pruitt, Kyle Reece, Annette Richardson, Susan Robinson, Virginia Rodillas, Ann Rodriquez, Whitney Rosenblatt, Joanne Scaturro, Margaret Soler, Tdenpsey Tanner, Cotina Thorn, Dianne Walker
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-Chair convened the meeting. Introductions completed. 


	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to approve the June 26, 2020 minutes. The motion is not carried. The attendant list is not acceptable as “Forthcoming”, it was stated the co-chairs will try going back to see if they can capture the attendance. 

	Opening Remarks:
Presentation[s]:
End of Meeting:
Next Agenda

Next Meeting Scheduled:

Listserv Info:

Website:
Facebook: 

Pinterest:

Instagram:


	Topic: Officer Positions: Open for nominations is Family Vice Co-Chair and Agency Vice Co-Chair. The position of Parliamentarian is on hold. A description of responsibilities for each of these roles will be shared through the listserv as well as the nomination form. 
Topic: Marketing Committee: Beth Field shared the Marketing Committee will send out the second volume of the newsletter next week. The Newsletter will be called “The Collaborative Pulse.”
Inside the newsletter will be a section for local collaboratives as well as a System of Care Corner. The Marketing team encourages all members to reach out with articles or ideas for the newsletter. If anyone knows the co-chairs for the local collaborative(s), please communicate our interest for the chairs to submit “Local Happenings” to be highlighted in The Collaborative Pulse. 
Natalie, our media assistant has stepped back from the position she held in the committee due to other obligations.  Please send media articles and information for sharing/posting on Facebook to the Marketing Co-Chairs Beth Field and Renee Cordero. 

Topic: Membership Committee: Sonia Frison and Dianne Walker reviewed the member survey to hear feedback from attending members on the survey.  The purpose of the survey was to get an idea of how most collaborative members identify their role as members of the State Collaborative. The link for the survey will be shared with the Marketing and Communication Committee for placement in The Collaborative Pulse. The Welcome Letter for new members was explained by Dianne. The letter can be used by all committees to encourage members to participate in subcommittees even if they are not attending the meetings in person, we do have other ways they can join and be a part of the work being done in these committees. 
Susan Robinson announced she would like the co-chairs of each sub-committee to submit a photo and quote to her by July 17, 2020, for the use of creating a collage. A release form will need to be signed as well permitting the collaborative to use the photo on the collaborative’s media networks. 
Email to follow this request and will contain more information. 
Topic: Youth Leadership Series: Kyle, Whitney, and Rachael reported out on the recent event held June 24-26, 2020. Due to the pandemic, the series was virtual this year. This did not seem to hinder the success of the group.  They had 44 participants, most were between the age of 14 to 18 years old and representing all regions across the state. Feedback from the survey showed most youth attended to learn something new, enjoyed the interaction of their peers, and the youth was open to discussion on culture.  
Topic: Transition Age Youth (TAY): Ashley Mitchell and Lacy Flintall spoke on the Youth Expos. The Youth Expos is being funded by the Healthy Transition Grant. The flyer announcing the first expo was sent out with seating being limited.  The interest was so numerous that more seating had to be made available.  Ashley mentioned other catchment areas the Expos will be in and upon the youth completing the event, they will be given $50 for participating.  

Topic: i2i- Medicaid Transformation: Ann Rodriguez and Mary Hooper: Some key takeaway:

· Legislation session will end tomorrow July 11, 2020, then they will come back in and look at revenue projections to determine next steps

· September 2, 2020, they will address only COVID 19 issues

· Key areas to think about how you (the collaborative members) want to be involved:

· Medicaid Transformation

· What do youth and families need to get started?

· How can you impact/communicate that to NC DHHS?

· Feedback through MCAC BH/IDD and Beneficiary Outreach Subcommittee
· Crisis Services
· What is important to youth and families in the crisis services continuum?

· What supports are needed for youth and families in crisis?
· School-based Mental Health (SBMH)
· How should NCCCYF and local collaboratives be involved in developing the State and local mental health plans?

· Is there a role for collaboratives in the mental health plans and suicide risk referral protocol?

· Child Well Being Transformation Council Recommendations

· How can NCCCYF impact the work DHHS has been given?

These areas are covered in the weekly updates shared by Stacy Justiss. Recommendations can be made by the Policy and Research Committee (Co-Chairs Joanne Scaturro and Stacy Justiss).  

Think about: Opportunities-important because when the legislative session comes back, things will move rapidly. 

· What pathways and actions does the collaborative want to take?

· Some information coming out, the collaborative will need to focus on Medicaid Transformation and Implementation. 

· Local collaboratives with their focus on SBMH need to be aware of movements so they are up to date with developments of the MH plans (Standardized and Tailored)

A few members updates captured at closing: 
· Dianne Walker-Little Gerald Services- Through ministry in Kernsville and the use of a community service grant, they are providing resources and food drives.

· Joanne Scaturro mentioned vacancy for State Collaborative leadership roles

· Stacey Forrest had an announcement in the chatbox regarding Child MH team at DHHS

· Kate Barrow placed in the chatbox a position available on CFAC (Consumer Family Advisory Committee). The responsibility of the committee is to provide feedback to LME/MCO and is the state advisor to DHHS

· Terri Grant announced she is looking for ways to partner with local and state CFAC to provide insight from parent/youth/family.

· Libby Jones mentioned CFAC focuses more on the Adult IDD population and not so much on MH of children and youth. 

Adjourned at 12:00
Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

The next meeting is July 24, 2020.

Where: Zoom Meeting [Link to follow]
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164

 www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found at the bottom of the home page
https://www.facebook.com/nccollaborative/
https://www.pinterest.com/collaborative2694/
https://www.instagram.com/nccollaborative/
Respectfully submitted:
Renee Cordero and Teka Dempson
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